Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting  
of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel at 7.45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 25 September 2013
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling and Linda Edwards 

Also present were Christine Smith (clerk) and District Councillor William Kemp 
34. Welcome – the Chair welcomed those present
35. Apologies – were received and accepted from Cllrs Martin Dickens, Nigel White, Geoff Collen, Mike Hedley and County Councillor Margaret Somerville
36. Declarations of interest – none
37. Previous Minutes – the minutes of meetings held on Wednesday 24 July 2013 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
38. Planning Decisions – the following item was NOTED
a) BA/2013/0072/FUL  Cantley Sugar Factory, Station Road, Cantley – proposed extension in height of two existing sugar syrup storage tanks along with an additional storage tank and associated landscaping – APPROVED

39. Planning Applications – none received
40. Planning Correspondence – 
a) Norfolk County Council – Norwich Northern Distributor Road: formal consultation under Section 42 of the Planning Act 2008 – the clerk submitted the following comments after consultation with councillors: APPROVE, but would like to see the Northern Distributor Road join the A47 to the west of Norwich, to avoid use of Ringland Lane to cut through between the A1067 and the A 47

41. Finance – the following items were considered:
a) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for August and September 2013) – APPROVED
b) Payment of the clerk’s salary for the 2nd quarter 2013/14 was NOTED

c) Payment of the PAYE on item (b) was NOTED

The adjournment for public participation was not required
42. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Wright reported on the maintenance of the river wall in Compartment 22: the sluice in Norton had been moved and some more topping up work is planned.  He also reported that a blocked drain, which had previously been reported, had now been cleared.  He added that Richard Bacon MP had been present at the official opening of the newly refurbished village hall, which was also well attended by the public.
43. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Jim Rampling reiterated how impressed he was with the progress of the Nuttalls work on the river wall.  Cllr Linda Edwards reported that, as mentioned in the correspondence, the Poor Marsh Trust was seeking another Trustee: approaches would be made to possible candidates.
44. District and County Councillors Reports – No report was received from County Councillor Margaret Somerville.  District Councillor William Kemp reported that the final consultation on the Site Specific and Allocations DPD would commence in October.  He also mentioned the Market Towns Initiative, which would provide funding to improve infrastructure, local businesses and tourism - this would include work in Loddon.  
45. Correspondence – correspondence, as previously circulated, was NOTED.  
46. Next Meeting – the next scheduled meeting would be held on Wednesday 13 November 2013
47. Close – the meeting closed at  8:35pm            







     Signed…………………………………


 Date……………………………………
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